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Brief Narrative Description of the Outdoor Stair Project at 1845 Summit Ave. 

 There is a brick & concrete staircase that leads up from the rear garden to an existing 

door to the kitchen. The existing stair and its sidewalls are in very poor condition and will need 

to be re-built. In addition, the existing stair is quite steep and does not serve the garden very 

well. The design shown on the drawing is less steep and leads directly to the outdoor dining 

area. We believe it will be possible to re-use many of the existing bricks, and we have found a 

replacement brick that is a reasonable match (see photo). We intend to employ the original 

brick in the more conspicuous areas, and our mason has done a good job of matching the color 

of the original mortar. The new limestone coping selected for the new stairway uses a molding 

profile taken from the limestone around the front door. 
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